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Calendar 
 

Park Point community 
Club Meeting  
February 19th 

7PM 
 

Good Dog Club 
Wednesdays, 7PM 

Lower level of  
Lafayette 

 
First Day of Spring 

March 20th 
It’s coming! 

Really! 
 

Park Point Rummage Sale 
June 12th & 13th 

 
 

Park Point Art Fair 
June 27th & 28th 

The mission of the Breeze is to 
serve the community by: 

 
1) Publishing the minutes 

and financial statements 
of the Park Point 
Community Club 

2) Informing the 
community of upcoming 
meetings, events, 
happenings and projects 

3)  Providing a forum for 
Park Point residents to 
air their concerns 

4) Sharing the history, 
stories and anecdotes 
that make Park Point a 
unique place to live 

 
Vol. 38 issue 2           February 2009 

Window on the Lake 

Living here on the edge of Lake Superior, you 
never know just what winter is going to serve up.  

From raging storms to bitter cold to those crazy ice 
“boulders” strewn all over the beach this year, there’s 

always something to challenge us.  But for those 
willing to risk life and limb to clamber along the 

winter shore, there’s always a bit to beauty to reward 
you.  This ice arch near 22nd street gives a view out 
onto the calm waters of Lake Superior, belying the 

crashing waves that formed it. 
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The Breeze 
Editor:  Alan Dartanyan 

726-0110 
Submissions 

The deadline is March 6th for the 
March 2009 issue.  Please send 

submissions to Alan Dartanyan at 
breezeditor@msn.com  by e-mail 
or deliver to 1540 Minnesota Ave. 

 
Park Point Community 

Club Officers: 
 

President: Dave Poulin 
3101 S. Lake Ave. 

722-1511 
Vice President:  Liz Mackay 

2233 Minnesota Ave 
722-1834 

Secretary:  Dawn Buck 
3105 Minnesota Ave. 

 525-1764 
Treasurer:  Chuck Flaig  

1511 Minnesota Ave. 
727-2814 

Committees 
ART FAIR 

Carla Tamburro 
727-2661 

Rummage Sale 
Charlene Shimmin 

722-6828-4067 
 

ENVIRONMENTAL 
Kinnan Stauber, 722-6255 

 
HOSPITALITY 

Diane Gould, 727-4067 
 

LAFAYETTE SQUARE 
RENTALS 

Barb Flaig 727-2814 
barbaraflaig@yahoo.com 

 
S-CURVE SIGN 

Dave Johnson, 722-9764 
 

SUNSHINE 
Pam Griggs 
727-2158 

 
Park Point Community Club 

P.O. Box 16326 
Duluth, MN  55816-0326 

www. 
parkpointcommunityclub.org 

Environmental Report 
By Dave Johnson & Kinnan Stauber 

 As if we didn't have enough on our plate, as though we weren't 
already stinging from that whole stupid "let's sell off the parkland" thing, 
longtime environmental volunteers here on the Point are now being asked to 
defend something that none of us are too thrilled about, either. No one likes 
paying attorneys' fees. Even attorneys would admit that. They make a lot of 
money, and a couple dandy houses right here in our own community 
illustrate that point very well. But in this century, in this nation, attorneys are 
an unavoidable necessity, even if we're doing nothing more with our lives 
than hiding in our basements eating peanut-butter. 
 Fortunately, the Park Point community has always been a bit more 
ambitious than that with our work for the protection of this natural wonder 
we live on. And if you shrug off the environmental wonder of Minnesota 
Point, then the only questions are, "Why do you live here?" and "Why do 
you think tourists keep showing up?" Realistically, not many people think 
that way on Park Point. In project after project, year after year, generations 
of Park Pointers have worked to care for the beach, the dunes, the wetlands, 
and surpassing all others, the compelling Minnesota Point Pine Forest. There 
is no place like it on Earth. 
 Environmental protection takes two forms today. The first is hands-
on and simple: See litter, pick up litter. Plant trees green end up. Don't feed 
the tourists, it only attracts others. Stuff like that. The second form is far 
more complex, and it involves webs of conflicting jurisdictions, regulations, 
maddening little kingdoms, endless tedious meetings in stuffy offices where 
the houseflies curling up on windowsills die looking at the beautiful day 
passing outside.... Add to that the underlying stink of narrow self-interests; 
greed crawling into corners of those webs where you'd never expect it, 
masquerading itself as just another point of view, and the mix gets benzene-
cloud toxic. The pressure applied is relentless, and after years of the 
squabble (the "other side" starts out with lawyers) it's time for the doe-eyed 
innocents of the small Western town to hire their own gunslinger. 
 So the Park Point Community Club hired a lawyer. All the votes to 
do so were proper, and passed by an overwhelming majority as the Club 
finally put its money where its mouth was. Great. Gives the volunteers a 
chance to take a breath. The Club has enough money, and we volunteers 
helped earn that, too. Here's a bonus: the attorney is a sharp one, and has 
logged a lot of research already. We all want to know the money's being 
spent wisely; we want to see results for the expense as well, and if we don't 
get them, we'll alter course. What's new about that? Let's quit chewing on 
Dave Poulin. Unleash your contempt on the greedy ones, lurking deep in 
their webs. They make attorneys necessary. Even with an attorney, don't 
expect any Lone Ranger riding to Park Point's rescue. The same holds true 
for platitudes about "Everybody should get along. Compromise." We trade 
one cliché for another, with "Been there, done that." We can prove that, of 
course. Protection of the Minnesota Point Pine Forest won't happen 
magically. It is up to us to show resolve against its destruction, to work for a 
higher ideal, to preserve the majesty and legacy of Minnesota Point for 
generations to come. One last question: If we don't, who do you think will? 
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Painting 
By 

Dave 

The Handiest Handyman 
I take Pride and Care in my 

Workmanship 
32 years experience 
Home care services: 

Call for Senior citizen Discount! 
Interior & Exterior painting & staining 

 Cement work – tuck pointing – crown repair 
General house repair 

Antique restoring 
House cleaning 

Window cleaning - inside or out 
Gutter cleaning 
Snow shoveling 
Snow blowing 
Snow removal 

Christmas decorating – inside & out 
House & Pet Sitting 
References available 

Call now, Dave. 218-340-3426 
1602 St. Louis Ave. Duluth 

  

 
 

 Don’t take legal issues into your own hands! 
Consult Leege Law! 

Park Point’s own legal counsel 
Focus on 

Land Issues & Estate Planning 
Sellers/buyers 

Deeds/contracts/purchase agreements 
Landlord/tenant 

Wills/trusts 
Powers of Attorney 

Health Care Directives 
 

*Real Property Law Specialist. 
MSBA Certified 

 
Also available evenings and weekends, your home or mine 

 

Larry L. Leege, P.A. 
3219 Minnesota Avenue 

Duluth, MN 55802 
218-831-0438 

Larkan8@clearwire.net 

 

This picture of the “Goodbye Bayside” sign, taken by 
Tom Mackay, collected signatures and a few tears at Dick 
and Mel Gajewski’s retirement party, January 11th at 
Carmody Irish Pub 
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        LAKEHEAD 
        MORTGAGE,LLC 

        371 Canal Park Drive 
         Duluth, MN  55802 

 
Jeri Sobczak         TEL (218)733-9846 
  Loan Originator    FAX (218) 722-4730                 
    

 
 
 

LANGUAGE AND CULTURE CENTER 
Contact us for language class offerings. 

 
Working toward better understanding worldwide since 1993. 

 

Toward Inc.  
1924 Minnesota Ave.   218-727-2572 
info@superiortranslations.com 
 

Handy Ma’am Services’ 
Park Point Property 

Management  
 24hr curbside info on 1620 AM radio 
 yard signs, ads, posted notices, email flyers 
 written applications and background checks 
 monitor rental agreements and payments  
 home repair & yard maintenance as needed 

Contact Karen Arthur at 218-393-2226 
 

Reminder:  
You can now pick up your copy of  

The Breeze at 
Country By The Lake 

723 S. Lake Ave. 
They’re open Mon. – Sat. 10 –5 & 

Sundays 12 –4 
Take a few minutes to shop while you’re 

there! 
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Park Point Community Club Minutes  
January 15, 2009 
Club president Dave Poulin called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm following the annual pizza party, 23 
in attendance. The minutes from the last meeting, 11/20/08, were approved with no corrections.  
 
Treasurer’s report: Chuck Flaig reported a balance of   $ 39,772.54. The last of  the art fair expenses 
has now been paid so the finalized  profit from last summer’s art fair is $9292.00 which is the the 
highest profit of the last 6 years. Chuck briefly ran through the month’s income and payouts.  
 
S-curve project update: Dave Poulin reported that receipts totaling $7400  and  required paperwork 
have been submitted to the City for reimbursement. Liz Mackay reported that the paperwork has now 
been sent on to St. Louis County for their review.  
 
Guest speaker, City Councilor Tony Cuneo spoke and answered questions about the Park Point land 
sale during a difficult budget year. He answered questions re. property taxes, budget shortfalls, blocked 
off streets and more…thank you for coming to our meeting Councilor Cuneo.  
 
Membership Drive: Discussion about printing a membership list in the Breeze. Motion was made and 
passed unanimously to print membership roster in the Breeze at least once a year.  Liz Mackay and 
Chuck Flaig will work out the details.  
 
Skating Rink update: Peg LaForge and family and other volunteers have been flooding and plowing 
the rink. We have also paid for some plowing. Skaters have been enjoying the rink. Thank you to those 
who have made skating possible this season!! 
 
Parks and Rec. Update: Liz Mackay reported that youth programs run by non-profits may want to use 
Lafayette this summer. Also discussed having senior high school students volunteer with these 
programs. Recreational programs keep kids busy during the summer.  Discussion about grant writing 
for some projects, a group at  UMD may be available to help us with this. 
 
Environmental Committee: Dave Poulin had the letter crafted by PPCC’s attorney in response to the 
Scoping Document prepared re. the Sky Harbor Airport.   The cost of the club’s response prepared by 
the attorney was approx. $800.00. A question was asked about the amount of money approved for 
legal fees for the Sky Harbor issue. Alan D. had researched this from his copies of past meeting 
minutes. No limit had been set on spending for legal fees to protect the trees on the airport. Discussion 
followed about the cost of the airport for the few that use it and could the City sell the airport for a 
housing development? Comment was made that Sky Harbor is a public airport and this is not just a 
Park Point issue. Questions and discussion followed about how to approve money and how much 
money should  be approved for legal defense re. Sky Harbor tree issue. A motion was made and 
passed unanimously that before hiring an attorney again for airport issues a vote before the entire club 
membership will be required. 
 
Rummage Sale: Charlene Shimmin will chair the rummage sale again.  
 
The Breeze: Alan Dartanyan reported that copies of the Breeze will be available at “Country by the 
Lake” gift shop near the Bridge.  
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Art Fair: Carla T. has the applications for the art fair. She is working on the power supply challenges.  
She urged club members to sign up early to volunteer for this summer’s art fair. Contact Carla or Jake 
to find out how you can contribute your time and/or talents.  
 
Motion to adjourn.  
Dawn Buck, secretary.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Who are We? 
 
People who read the Breeze, but have never been to a Park Point Community Club meeting – or have come 
to a meeting when just 15 people show up -  may wonder, just who IS in the PPCC?  So, although our 
membership drive just started in January, and memberships are still coming in, we decided to list our 2009 
Members AS OF NOW.  They are: 
 
Dave Poulin,       Gale & Jerri Kerns   Bruce & LeAnn Rutherford 
Harriet & Jerry Meagher  Jason & Lucie Amundsen  Diane & Kevin Kelleher 
Bob & Lee Ball   Frank & Marion Puglisi  Mary Scott 
Carleen Maynard   Glorian Nelson   Donn & Donna Larson 
Steve Johnson    Carol Kondrath   Lauren & Catherine Larson 
Lynn & Buzz Beechler  Lois Shabatura   Duane Johnson 
Arlene Renken   Angeline Johnson   Bob & Selma Goldish 
Evonne Christensen   Mike & Mary Gaidis   Peter & Candace Pauley 
Lois Kuhlke    Nancy Johnson   Scott & Rhonda Strum 
Elizabeth Hooper   Gary Hopp    Alex & Brenda Kramer 
Bill & Katie Gooder   Bob & Sandy Boynton  Dick Lombardi 
Dawn Thnms    Steve & Anita King   Maria Giuliani 
Kay Wrazidlo    Ruby Clementsen   Michele & Dan Wallerstein 
Tom & Liz Mackay   Mary & Ralph Kellner  Alan & Cheryl Dartanyan 
Judy Trolander   Ted & Dawn Buck   Ian Buck 
Courtney Buck   Diane & Dick Gould   Dave & Diane Lavamaki 
Kathy Catanzarite   Don Freimuth    Rod & Pat Olsen   
Scott & Margaret Hobert 
 
Is your name on the list?  Maybe it should be.  Memberships can be mailed to the Park Point Community 
Club, P.O. Box 16326, Duluth, MN 55816-0326 or brought to any Community club meeting.  It’s only $3 
per person. 



 
 
                                                                               

                                                                                7                          

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Andrew's by the Lake 
Episcopal Church 

  2802 Minnesota Avenue  
                

          
www.standrewsbythelake.org 

 727-1262 
 

     You are always welcome! 
   

 Sunday - 9:45 a.m. 
       Christian Formation for 

children and youth - 9:45 a.m. 
     

 Nursery care available. The 
building is totally accessible.  

 

 
OUR LADY OF MERCY 
CATHOLIC CHURCH 

2004 Minnesota Ave. 
 

  
WE  WELCOME  YOU  TO COME & JOIN  

US 
 

Sunday   Mass                                9    AM 
 

Coffee  & Rolls   2nd Sunday of each 
month after mass 

 
 
 

FOR     RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
LENTEN   SERVICES 

 
Call the Church Office       722-3078 

 
 
 
 

LANGUAGE AND CULTURE CLASSES AVAILABLE ONLINE 
Superior Translations, a division of Toward Inc based in Duluth, Minnesota is now able to utilize recent advances in online 
technology to open its language and culture classes to students online. “Using the internet for emailing translations has become 
standard practice,” said Dr. Elisa Troiani, language consultant and president of Toward Inc. “We've been serving the business 
community in northern Minnesota for many years. Today we are proud to announce both our internet-based language and our 
secure encrypted web-conferencing available 24/7. Our business motto is ‘working toward better understanding worldwide,’ and 
our new services are true to that mission.”Interactive language and culture classes can now be attended by students from the 
comfort of their home via web-conferencing. Registration is now open for Introductory Spanish classes starting February 5. Courses 
in French, Italian, and Chinese starting later this quarter. All classes are an immersion experience, designed to develop the 
language skills and cultural awareness needed by recreational travelers and business people involved with international trade. Class 
information is available by emailing info@superiortranslations.com.In addition to providing distance learning, Toward offers web-
conferencing services for face-to-face meetings involving up to 16 persons. “Our encrypted transmission makes it possible for 
participants to share medical, legal, or proprietary information without any security concerns. If needed, we can provide sign 
language or foreign language interpreting to facilitate the meeting,” explained Troiani. “In fact, we use web-conferencing for our 
own staff meetings and in-services. Being able to meet while at our desks saves on the expenses of drive time and mileage. Now 
more than ever, keeping overhead costs to a minimum is good for any business or non-profit organization.” Families can also 
benefit by web-conferencing. “With this economy, it makes sense to use technology to bring family members face-to-face when 
they all live far apart from one-another,” Troiani said. “It’s satisfying to know we can make it possible for people to quickly connect 
and talk about important issues, if need be. Not everyone will have the health, vacation time or finances to physically come 
together, especially in a crisis.”Toward is sponsoring free access to this technology. “We know it’s important for people to see for 
themselves how easy it is to use. We’re offering free introductory sessions to give people a chance to try it out,” explained Troiani. 
Requests for a free gift certificate can be made by calling 218-464-2362 or sending an email to info@superiortranslations.com.# # 
#Toward Inc: The Company was incorporated in May 1993 and is a member of the American Translators Association. The 
Superior Translations division provides interpretation, translation by native speakers specializing in their industry, localization, 
brochures, desktop publishing, and certified interpreters for legal proceedings. The Language and Culture Center has offered 
language and culture immersion classes since 2000. Elisa Troiani, PhD: A native of Buenos Aires, Argentina, Troiani earned her 
doctorate at the University of Toledo in Ohio and is a retired faculty member of the Language and Literature Department of the 
College of St. Scholastica in Duluth, Minnesota. Troiani is a language consultant and the president of Toward, Inc. 

 Karen Arthur karen@superiortranslations.com 
Phone: 218-464-2362   Fax: 612-545-4995 
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Calling All Artists 
 
Artists are invited to apply for entry into the 39th annual Park Point Art Fair, a juried event featuring 
115+ visual artists exhibiting and selling their work June 27 and 28, 2009 at the Park Point Recreation 
Area in Duluth, Minn. Applications, which can be downloaded at www.parkpointcommunityclub.org, 
are due (postmarked) March 1. 
 
This is a juried art fair of original, handmade work in clay, jewelry, glass, fiber, sculpture, 
photography, wood, painting, leather, 2D & 3D mixed media. Not accepted: kits, patterns, buy/sell   
or country crafts. Applicants may submit four slides or electronic samples representing the work they 
will show and sell. A jury of  three art professionals will judge the slides within eight categories   
based on originality and/or craftsmanship. The highest scores in each category are then selected to 
attend the two-day event, where more than $1,000 in cash awards, including a $300 Best of Show, as 
well as an original Park Point-commissioned artwork are bestowed upon a winning artist in each 
category. 
 
In 2008, 115 artists were selected from a pool of 200 local, regional and national applicants. The free 
event, held in a stunning outdoor setting on the shores of Lake Superior, annually attracts an   
estimated 8,000 - 10,000 visitors for its fine arts and crafts, live music, food, interactive arts for 
children, storytelling, juggling  and more. 
 
The event has grown to attract local and visiting patrons, and is one of the few remaining “grass roots” 
fairs of its kind. Artists frequently cite the location, ease of set-up, volunteer assistance, and artist-
appreciation dinner for helping evoke a uniquely welcoming atmosphere. 
 
The Park Point Art Fair is presented annually by the Park Point Community Club, a volunteer citizen 
group that uses art fair proceeds to support local youth activities, environmental projects such as   
tree plantings and dune preservation and other community-minded efforts. 
 
For an application, more information and a list of 2008 artists, visit www.parkpointcommunityclub.org. 
Or, contact coordinator Carla Tamburro at carlajake@clearwire.net or 218-428-1916. 
 
Mailing address: 
Park Point Art Fair 2009 
P.O. Box 16326 
Duluth, MN 55816-0326  
 

And All Volunteers 
The Park Point Art Fair is the signature event of the Park Point Community Club, it’s main 
source of funding – and a heck of a lot of fun for all involved.  But it’s also a lot of work, and 
requires a load of volunteers, for everything from set up to clean up, greeting fairgoers to 
relieving artists, and myriad other jobs.  And this year, for reasons I won’t reveal here (though 
known to those hardy souls who braved the cold to attend January’s PPCC meeting) Art Fair 
Coordinator Carla Tamburro is going to need extra help.  And she wants to start lining it up 
now.  Anyone interested in volunteering for the 2009 Park Point Art Fair, June 27th and 28th, can 
contact Carla at 218-428-1916 
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Editor’s Corner 
 
 We had a pretty good turnout at the 
January Community Club meeting, despite 
the bitter cold weather.  (The promise of 
pizza will do that)  And it was a pretty 
good meeting.  City councilor Tony Cuneo 
was there, mostly to explain his vote in 
favor of the Park Point Land Sale, which 
he knew was unpopular with some 
residents.  But he also took questions on a 
wide variety of issues facing the city.  And 
he got an earful.  I hope we didn’t scare 
him off, because offering the opportunity 
for officials to talk directly to members of 
the community is one of the things a 
community club does best.  And you have 
to admire a guy who’s willing to go before 
a group where he knows he will encounter 
some opposition. 
********************************* 

January was also the kick off of our 
membership drive, such as it is.  And we 
decided, for the first time, to publish a list 
of our members.  (You’ll find it on page 6, 
right after the minutes).  We did this not 
only to let non-members know who our 
members are, but also to remind those who 
have been members, but haven’t paid their 
209 dues yet, that it is time to do so. 
********************************* 

   I see the crew from Rainbow Inc. is 
back painting the bridge again.  I really 
don’t mind the one lane traffic much.  The 
wait’s not much longer than a long red 
light.  But it seems as soon as you see that 
canvas “tent” go up, you can count on 
another cold snap.  And I’ve just about had 
enough of that. 

******************************** 
The “Good Dog Club”, which meets in the 
lower level of Lafayette on Wednesday 
evenings, seems to be going strong.  We’ve 
included a good dog club tip of the month 
in this issue, and I hope we can continue to 
do that, until all dogs on Park Point are 
“good dogs”.  (knowing my mutt, that’ll 
never happen) 
 
 

A Thank You 
Each year beginning in October, my grandson Zach and I 
begin to work on our light display.  This year we were a 
bit concerned that the increased costs for cookies and 
apple cider would be a problem. The donation from the 
Park Point Community Club to assist in the purchase of 
cookies and apple cider for the Holiday Spirit in the 
Lights display was a wonderful surprise. 
  
Thank you for assisting us in providing a welcoming 
community holiday event. 
  
Sincerely, 
Marcia Hales    
 
 

Good Dog Club Tip of the Month 
 
My dog barks a lot, I mean a real lot, how can I get 
him to stop??? It's driving me nuts!!!   
For many dogs it's really an attempt to get your attention. 
If the dog has been successful in getting you to respond to 
them when they barked it is almost a sure thing that they 
will use that technique whenever they think they want to 
get recognized by you! Yelling at the dog to "SHUT-UP" 
usually has the effect of only getting the dog to bark more 
because if what they wanted was your attention you just 
gave it to them. The dog will not understand that you want 
them to stop, they think you are just joining them. So it 
continues! 
  
Try this: When the dog begins to bark, you name the 
behavior, let's say "Speak". Each time the dog barks you 
say "good speak" and treat the dog to a small tid-bit. 
While he is chewing say "enough" and give another small 
treat. He would be hard pressed to bark while he is still 
chewing. So he just got rewarded for "enough" which you 
said when he was quiet. Then you can go two different 
directions, your choice! #1, Keep reinforcing both 
behaviors so you can get the dog to bark on command, 
and also be quiet on command or, #2, ignore the barking 
and be READY to reinforce with those good tid-bits the 
command of "Enough" when the dog was quiet. You have 
to be fast in the beginning! Just say enough and give the 
treat immediately and you must ignore the barking. 
                                                                                             
                                                                                         
Good Luck,  Ken Mathews 
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The Breeze 
Park Point Community Club 
P.O. Box 16326 
Duluth, MN  55816-0326 
 

    Park Point Resident 

Numbers you can use 
Got (non-emergency) issues you’d like to discuss, but don’t know whom to call?  Here’s some numbers 

you can use:  Parks Maintenance Division:  730-4491 (after hours 730-4150) 
Fire station #5 (Park Point):  723-3215  Community Police Officer Mike Tinsley:  390-2863 

City Councilor Sharla Gardner: 724-4701 sharla.gardner@gmail.com 
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